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GREETINGS FROM THE PRESIDENT 

By John Heldt 
 

Hope everyone has enjoyed your fall riding.  It is time to start 
planning our activities for 2020.  We will be having our first 
planning meeting at 11:00 a.m. on Saturday, December 14, 
2019, at Rosebud Ranch in Brookston, IN.  After the meeting, 
we will have a pitch-in dinner and Christmas party. 

   
One of the main items we need to act on is the election of new 
officers.  We need a new President and Vice President 
beginning in 2020.  Leslie and I have served for the past 4 or 5 
years.  It’s time for some new leadership.  We need someone 
who can bring some new life and activities to the IFT.  I will be 
glad to assist and guide in any way needed.  It’s time for 
someone to step forward and volunteer.  It’s really not that 
hard.  If I can do it, anyone can. 

  
The next task will be planning our clinic.  We need to pick the 
date.  We have the clinician. 

  
We will also be discussing the Hoosier Horse Fair which will be 
at the Hendricks County Fairgrounds in May.  We will need 
demo horses and booth volunteers. 
  
The last major task is planning our trail rides and 
fundraiser.   Some of the smaller items will include tee shirts, 
newsletters, website update, etc. 

  
Please contact me if you are interested in an officer position. 
Please plan to attend this dinner meeting and enjoy the 
fellowship with other IFT members. 

  
Hope to see you there!! 

  
John 
 
 

 
 

 

TRAIL RIDES 2019/2020 
By Shirley Evans 

 
This is a list of our trail rides from this year, now we need to 
start planning for 2020 and need members to host rides and 
plan events at new places we haven’t been.   
 
Tippecanoe May 18 and 19 - Cheryl as host. 
Hoosier Horse Camp June 7-9 - John as host.    
 Midwest trail ride June 14-17 Wine fest - John as the 
host (no pitch in dinner)   
Farmlane at Waterloo in Michigan June 21-23 - Cheryl as host   
Brown County Sept. 13-15 - John as host                                                                                                    
O’Bannon Woods Sept. 27-29 - John as host                                                                                       
Salamonie Lost Bridge Oct. 12  
 
Starting in 2020 any member who hosts a ride will be 
expected to submit an article and pictures or designate 
someone to submit this information within 2 weeks of the 
ride.  We all have social media and post on our Facebook 
page, but keep in mind that is a closed group.  We need to 
generate newsletters to post to our website for everyone to 
see what the club is doing.  FaceBook posts fade away over 
time but our newsletters will be preserved on our website for 
all to see and read, and serve as historical documents for the 
club.  More information may lead to more interest in the club 
and more members.  Remember we are a group dedicated to 
promoting the Fox Trotting Breed.  
 
 
 
 

NEWS & ARTICLES  
We would love to hear what you’ve been doing with your Fox 
Trotter rides, shows, and just hanging out and having fun.  
Please send articles and pictures to 

saevans4212@yahoo.com  
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BROWN COUNTY STATE PARK 
By Kathy Shafer 

 
We arrived on Wednesday to Brown county along with our 
good friend Mike Norris.  Karyn and Bill Case were already there 
to greet us.  The rest of the groups came in on Thursday and 
Friday.  On Friday several of us rode to Story to the bar and 
restaurant.  Joanne Hadaway brought friends Mickey and 
Jenny.  We had a great ride and time visiting. On Saturday the 
majority of the riders rode B side.  Brenda Horvath and her 
friend Carol joined us.  Bill Cosby, a friend of John’s and who I 
bought Stormy from came and rode with us.  We had a varied 
group of breeds, 2 Tennessee walkers, a quarter horse, Arab, 
paint and of course the fox trotters!  It was a great ride.  Eric 
and John left the group to go put the meat in the smoker then 
they went out again.  Bill and Karyn rode on their own and so 
did Ron and Linda Ramsey.  On Saturday night we had a 
wonderful pitch in dinner with John’s delicious smoked meat. 
Afterwards we all enjoyed a great campfire and good 
conversation.  On Sunday Joanne woke up to a surprise visitor 
sleeping by the campfire.  Some guy wandered into camp and 
was sleeping with a plastic tablecloth over him!  At first, she 
thought it was Mike.  After giving him coffee and something to 
eat he was sent on his way.  It was rather frightening at first.  
He had a few stories about how he ended up there.  After that 
we went on a morning ride in a couple of groups.  All in all, it 
was a great time.  I love camping and spending time with our 
fox trotter members!  Please try and join us this next year for 
ride or more. 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

IFT INVADE O’BANNON WOODS 
By John Heldt 

 
The Indiana Fox Trotters invaded O’Bannon on Friday 
September 27 for a weekend of camping, riding and 
fellowship.  The weather was awesome.  Carol, Cheryl and 
Pam made the trip from the mighty north to our most 
southern ride.  Ron and Linda Ramsey also joined us.   
We started the weekend with a great ride on Friday.  We rode 
the Ohio River Trail and guess what?  We got lost (blame it on 
the trail boss)!!  They have timbered this area and the horse 
trails are gone.  So, we had to make some of our own.  We 
did make it down to the lower picnic area and found a trail 
down to the Ohio River.  It was so awesome to ride the 
shoreline of the river bank.  Normally the water is up to high 
to do this.   
 
 
 



 
We enjoyed an evening around the campfire and some very 
good wine. Saturday was more riding back to the river overlook.  
This was a beautiful 6-hour ride.  Check it out in the pictures.   
Ron Ramsey had smoked us some pork loin and ham that was 
awesome.  Everyone joined us for our pitch-in dinner.  We 
ended the night with another night of campfire stories  
 
O’Bannon Woods has some very scenic riding.  The trails are 
always muddy in the spring, so fall riding is the best.  Some of 
the trails are pretty washed out from years of use.  They can 

always use more trail maintenance!  Some of the trails are very 
rocky and challenging.  These rocks are very slick.  The 

campground is very nice.  They have both electric and primitive 
horse camping.  They have hitching rails at all of the sites, but 
no stalls.  So, if you get a chance check out O’Bannon Woods 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

STORMY 
By Kathy Shafer 

 
I know as horse owners we’ve probably all lost a horse.  And we 
have all had that special one.  I’ve been lucky enough to have 
had 2 and Stormy was one.  I had been looking for 2 years when 
John Heldt told me about Stormy.  I was lacking confidence 
after a few accidents on my present horse.  Stormy gave it back 
to me.  The first trail ride we had I felt like I’d been riding him 
for years.  He made me want to ride all the time and to become 
a better rider.  On September 11 on the way to Brown County 
he coliced and had to be put down.  We were on our way to the 
IFTA ride.  Eric my husband thought we’d go home after the 
ordeal.  But with many tears I said no we are going on to Brown 
county.  I did not want to go home and not see him in the field.  
And I knew I would be amongst friends who understood what I 
was going through.  So, we went on.  And I was right.  The 
friends I have in this group understood and we had a good time.  
Thank you all for being there for me.  And for John letting Eric 
ride one of his so I could still ride.  
 

 
 
 
 

2019 CLUB OFFICERS 
For more information about our club please feel free to 
contact any of our officers.  
 
John Heldt, President  Leslie White, Vice Pres  
812-583-4646        812-849-6343 
jpheldt81@comcast.net      whiteoakacres87@yahoo.com   
Kathy Shafer, Secretary  Carol Heingartner, Treas. 
574-453-7101   260-318-5112 
showmethepaints@yahoo.com  heiny52@embarqmail.com 

 
North Director. Eric Shafer, Cheryl Gramling 
Central Director. Jill Uselton, Cassie Martin 
South Director. Vicky Hagerman, Linda Ramsey 
                                                                                                                      

CONDOLENCES 
 
The club members all wish to offer our sincerest condolences 
to Sandy Fox and her husband, Jim and all her family on the 
recent passing of Sandy’s son Rick, who lost his long and 
valiant struggle with cancer on October 13, 2019.   
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